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Pray for: 

� South America: Blending and shepherding trips in July to 
Brazil with saints from many countries; visas for saints 
migrating for the church life; good health for serving saints;  

� Full-time training centres around the world: Taipei, 
Malabon (Philippines), Anaheim, Moscow, Hamilton (New 
Zealand), Jakarta, Seoul, London, Bangkok, Subang Jaya 
(Malaysia), Mexico City, Hong Kong, Tokyo, Caacupé 
(Paraguay), New Delhi. 

� Greater Toronto Area: Young people's gospel meeting on 
June 25 

� Saints serving full-time: Ongoing care and shepherding of 
the new contacts; grace for family members, especially 
during visits this summer; our trainees in Anaheim might 
continue enjoying the Lord throughout the term; trainees’ 
leading concerning their service to the Lord during the 
summer and after graduation; Aaron and Lily’s learning of 
French and English; Aaron obtaining a CSQ before June 
29, so that his daughter can remain in school. 

� Renovation of meeting hall in Montreal, especially the roof, 
including the financial need for the renovation. 

� Pray for various local needs, including saints in Montreal, 
contacts, and those in need of care and shepherding. 

Weekly Readings 

� New Testament Recovery Version with footnotes:  
Week 84, James 2:1 – 5:20 

� HWMR: The Need for a Fresh Vision of the Lord's 
Recovery, Week 1 

� Truth Equipping Series – Ministry Literature Sets Reading 
Schedule: The Knowledge of Life,  Chapter 12 

Announcements 

� There will be a brief fellowship for all parents whose 
children are signed up in the children camp during lunch 
time.  Please bring your lunch to the Chinese fellowship 
room at 1:00pm. 

� We plan  to finish the painting  for outside corridor on the 
upcoming  Saturday (June 25) afternoon and we will begin 
the service at 1:00 p.m.  We encourage more saints to join 
this service so that we can finish that quickly.  

� Reminder to all saints signed up to go to the live training, 

please remember to pay your training donation of $150 to 

Monica.  Saints wanting to help cover the cost of the video 

training, please put a donation in the offering box 

designated Video Training.  Cost is $75 per registered 

saint. 

� The Chinese speaking PSRP will resume on June 25, 

Saturday at 10:30 AM in the meeting hall. 

Update on Saints Serving Full-Time 

On the brothers on the campus team have been meeting 
with three students regularly. One student from Concordia is a 
contact from the January 2010 distribution. We have been 
sharing with him in the Word and started to pray-read the 
Word. We met two other students, one from Concordia and 
one from McGill, in the January 2011 BfC distribution. Both of 
them are believers; we read the Recovery Version with them, 
and help them to enjoy the word through pray-reading and 
touching their spirit. We also encourage them to speak and 
share about what they have enjoyed. We pray for their growth 
in life and that they will be preserved. 

The sisters have been meeting regularly with two students 
from Concordia. They were contacted in January 2011 through 
the BfC distribution at Concordia. One is a believer and very 
much enjoys our times together, always sharing what she 
appreciated from the Word. The other is not yet a believer, but 
she also enjoys getting together to read the Bible and 
appreciates what it says. We trust that the Lord is sowing 
something into her each time we meet, and that eventually, 
she will believe in her heart and confess with her mouth that 
Jesus Christ is Lord. There is also another contact who has 
been meeting with a few sisters recently. She is a colleague of 
one of the sisters from McGill and is a believer. 

There is a weekly college meeting on Wednesday night at 
the sisters’ house, where the college students gather together 
to enjoy the Lord through singing, sharing  experiences of Him, 
and reading a portion from the Life-Study of Genesis. Each 
week has been a time of mutual encouragement and building 
up.  

This summer, a few of the college students will be 
attending the college training in Fairborn, OH (July 18-24), 
which will be a good opportunity to blend with saints from other 
localities and be infused with the Lord's speaking. 

Prayer items: 
New contacts: The ongoing care and shepherding of the 

new contacts; that they would continue to desire to meet to 
read the Word and be infused with faith. 

College students: The Lord to continue to bless the 
college meeting and build up His Body in this time; the college 
training: that the saints attending will gain much of Christ and 
enjoy the blending with saints from other localities. 

Full-timers: Pray for much grace for all the full timers’ 
families, especially as we visit with our families in the coming 
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months during the summer. Some of our family members are 
not open to Lord, no longer meeting, or have struggles related 
to us serving full time.  Our hope during our visitations is that 
the Lord may be expressed in such a normal and sweet way to 
them.  

For the trainees: That the Lord's perfect will be done on 
Allan’s family. Also pray for the Lord's leading in what to do 
after the training. I think I will be going back to work but I just 
want to make sure that this is covered in the prayers of the 
body and I still need to have more fellowship. Pray for the 
keeping them in the enjoyment of the Lord as the term ends, 
as it can be physically exhausting. 

Aaron and Lily: Learning of French and English to 
complement their service in Montreal; getting the CSQ before 
29 June; otherwise their daughter will not be able to stay in her 
school next semester. 

Lord’s Day Lunch Serving and Clean-up Schedule 

June 
19 

� Serving: West Chinese 
� Cleaning: French/Spanish  
 

26 � Serving: North Chinese 

� Cleaning: English 
July 
3 

� Serving: French/Spanish 
Cleaning: South Chinese 

10 � Serving: East Chinese 

� Cleaning: English (B)  
� Whole meeting hall cleaning  

 
Upcoming Events 

� July 4-9, 2011, Anaheim, CA: Live Summer Training 

� July 5 – 23, 2011: Summer video training 

� July 18-24, 2011, Fairborn, Ohio at Wright State 

University: Midwest Summer College Training  

� July 26 – 30, Meeting Hall, Montreal: Eastern Canada 

Children Camp 

� Aug 1-13, 2011: BFC gospel trip to Quebec and the 

Maritimes 

� Aug 7 - 12, Redeemer College in Ancaster, Ontario: 

Summer School of Truth for grade 7-12 

This Week’s Activities 

JUNE 
19 
LORD’S DAY 

� 10am – 12:30 pm, Meeting hall: Lord’s 
table and prophesying meetings 

� 12:30pm – 1:30pm, Meeting hall: Love 
feast 

20 
Monday 

 

21 
Tuesday 

� 7:30pm: District prayer meetings at 
various homes 

22 
Wednesday 

� 6:30pm, Sisters House:  College 
meeting 

23 
Thursday 

� 8 pm – 10 pm, Meeting hall: Serving 
brothers’ meeting 

24 
Friday 

� 6pm – 9:30pm, Meeting hall: Chinese 
speaking gospel preaching meeting 

� Various home meetings (English / 
French ) 

25 
Saturday  

� 10:30 AM, Meeting Hall: Chinese 
speaking PRSP 

� 7pm – 9:30pm, Meeting hall: Young 
People Meeting 

Attendance Statistics 

 

 


